
 

Fraud, Waste, and Abuse Tip Hotline: 1-866-833-9718, 24 hours a day, seven days a week. Secure and confidential. You may remain anonymous. 

 

 

To:        Keystone First Skilled Nursing Facilities 

Date:     June 15, 2022 

Re:     Clarification: Continued stay coverage, review and billing reminders  

 

In the notice dated May 10, 2022, the billing reminder section indicated providers should bill using 

Revenue Code 199 for members who are deemed to be nursing facility clinically eligible (NFCE)  and 

are authorized for nursing facility services for day 31 and ongoing, including the day the member is 

determined to be NFCE Eligible.   

For claim submission clarification: the claim can be submitted once authorization is approved with no 

need to hold the claim for the NFCE determination. 

Thank you again for your participation in our network and your commitment to the care of our 

members.  If you have any further questions, please contact your Provider Account Executive. 

 


